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C A L I F O R N I A  S T A T E  U N I V E R S I T Y ,  S A N  

MID-FALL CEREMONY PLANNED 

EDUCATION 
BUILDING NAMED FOR 
BENEFACTOR 

The Yasuda Center for Extended 
Education is the official name for the new 
building that will house extension 
programs on the CSUSB campus, reflect­
ing the university's partnership with the 
Yasuda Institute of Education which 
contributed nearly $1 million toward the 
construction project. 

The action, says Judith Rymer, vice 
president for university relations, recog­
nizes the "enormous generosity and the 

unique relationship that exists between our 
respective institutions." 

Approval for naming the edifice after 
the Japanese institute was granted by the 
CSU Board of Tru.stees July 19. The 
15,600-square-foot building will be 
completed later this month and grand 
opening celebrations are scheduled for the 
week of Oct. 22. 

The one-.story classroom and confer­
ence building will house extension classes 

and programs, including classes for the 
American Culture and Language Program 
(ACLP), which facilitates the STudy 
Abroad Yasuda Students (STAYS) 
program. 

Five classrooms, a multipurpose room, 
a language lab, two computer labs with 
state-of-the-ait computer eqilipment 
(Macintosh and IBM-compatible), a 
student lounge and a patio area are among 
the new building's features. The contractor 
is H.P. ConsU'uction of Riverside. 

MARIACHI, JAZZ BANDS WAIT IN WINGS 
The Los Amigos Mariachi Band and 

jazz trumpeter Andy Cleaves are next in 
line to perform as Cal State's Summer 
Entertainment Series continues. 

Los Amigos" Aug. 9 show is its first at 
Cal State but one of the group's many 

.Southland appearances. The Orange and 
Pomona county fairs, Knott's Berry Farm 
and Disneyland have enjoyed the band, 
which also regularly plays mariachi 
festivals, weddings and other celebrations. 

Leader Gabriel Zavala has been playing 
for 20 years. Instruments for his band 
include the traditional guitarron and the 
vihuela, a small, guitar-shaped percussion 
and rhythm instrument. The best of these 
musical tools, Zavala says, are crafted in 
Mexico by a man named Morales. He is to 
the guitarron and vihuela what Stradivari 
has been to the violin. 

On Aug. 16 Andy Cleaves and Friends 
will supply some cool contemporary jazz. 
A jazz instructor at Cal State, Cleaves has 
performed with En Vogue, Stevie Wonder 
and Natalie Cole. He also performs 
regularly at area jazz hot spots, including 
Mario's Place in Riverside. 

Cleaves went to Cal State, Northridge 
and has been leading CSUSB's jazz 
ensemble for several years. 

Both concerts are free and begin at 7 
p.m. and will be held outdoors on the 
Lower Commons Plaza. For more 
information call the series hotline at Ext. 
7053. Andy Cleaves 

BANDWOinJlN'T STAND FOR WATERED-DQWNBJ^liRS :: : ; : 

WATER LINE BURST CANCELS CONCERT 
jPor all fans knew it was singer Patty 

Warder's big blues voice that broke an 
air-conditioning water pipe as the group 
FaultMne; (or should it be Roodline?) 
^rapped up a number during a July 26 
performance on the Lower Commons 
Plaza. MiOutb after the line burst; 
organizers canceled the concert when 

: they determined that water around the 
^tage area could not be quickly removed 
and posed a safety hazard. 

Hundreds of gallons of water spilled 
into the Commons Sycamore Room after a 
pipe underneath die floor burst, water 
seeping through window seals and doore 
and damaging books used for a confer­
ence. 

was upio abput five inches in the : 
room"^ before doors were opened, says 
Randy Harrell associate: vice president; for 
Student Services and the Sunusef l^ter-
lainmem Series' chief coordinator; Laige 

vacuums were brought in last week to : 
:ciean up die water-soaked carpet in die 
Sycamore Room. 

The band had stopped playing when 
one member saw that some music and 
soufid equipment cables were sitting in : 

: puddles of water. 
H^ell hopes to bring Faultline hack 

next year as the group was cmly a few 
songs into its firet set The show was: over 
by Sp.in, 

B E R N A R D I N O  

A U G U S T  4 ,  1 9 9 5  

YOUNG NAMED 
ACE FELLOW 

Clifford Young 

Clifford Young, public administration 
professor at Cal State, San Bernardino for 
the past .six years, has been named an 
American Council on Education (ACE) 
fellow for the 1995-96 academic year. He 
will be serving his fellowship at Cal State, 
Fullerton, working as a special assistant to 
President Milt Gordon. 

One of 33 fellows selected this year in 
a national competition, Young will be 
exposed to administrative duties that will 
expand his leadership skills. His service 
will build on experience he gained here as 
the chair of the Public Administration 
Department for two years. 

His fellowship duties will include a 
review and report on institutional technol­
ogy, which will make use of his expertise 
in the field of automation. In addition he 
will be involved in institutional develop­
ment and sfiecial events. His work will 
involve travel 50 percent of the time. 

Designed to prepare promising faculty 
and staff members for responsible 
administrative positions in higher educa­
tion, the ACE fellowship program has seen 
one-fifth of its paiticipants become chief 
executive officers and more than half go 
on to become vice presidents, provosts or 
deans. 

In addition to this one-year assignment. 
Young, a resident of Corona, participated 
in the Harvard University's Management 
Development Program in June. This 
program was aimed at mid-level adminis­
trators whose responsibilities demanded 
increa.sed knowledge and skills. 

Of the fellowship opportunity. Young 
says, "This is something I've been looking 
forward to doing for a long period of time. 
President Gordon is a wonderful person" 
and caring leader, whose style will help 
Young learn more about academic 
administration. 



A NOTE FROM 
HUMAN 

77̂  86fam/if 8am 
DISCOUNT TICKETS 

Raging Waters tickets are 
available in the Human Resources Department. 

Adult tickets, good on any day except weekends in July/August and holidays, are 
$12.99. Or pay $14.99 for tickets good on any day in July/August, including week­
ends and holidays. Children's tickets are $9.99 for ages 4-10. Children 3 and under 
are free. Raging Waters is open weekends April 15-May 29. and daily June 3-
September 17. 

And watch for Disneyland VIP tickets, which may be available Sept. 5-Oct. 8. All 
tickets should be paid for with cash. For more information on Raging Waters or 
Disneyland passes call Jenny Casillas at Ext. 5138. 

CRIME STATS 
MAY 

Murder 
Sex Offense Force 
Sex Non-Force 
Robbery 
Assault Agg. 
Assault Simple 
Burglary 
M.V. Burglary 
Theft 
Theft from M.V. 
Stolen Vehicles 
Arson 
Sex Crime Misd. 
Vandalism 
Narcotics Fel. 
Narcotics Misd. 
Disturbance 
Obscene Calls 
Bomb Threats 
Threats 
Hate Crimes 
Weapons 
TOTALS 
YTD Totals 

Arrests 
Felony 
Misdemeanor 

Traffic 
Injury 
Non-Injury 

State of Calif. 
Personal 
Total $ Loss 

YTD STATE 

0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
4 
6 

16 
10 
7 
0 
0 

1 2  
1 
0 
2 
1 
2 
0 
1 
0 

62 

$4,794 
$63,526 
$68,320 

JUNE 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
5 
6 
8 
4 
4 
0 
0 
2 
0 
0 
1 
2 
0 
0 
0 
2 

34 
293 

0 
3 

$7,613 
$46,983 
$54,596 

$31,592 

PERSONNEL 
Promotion 
Edward Brock 
Corporal 
Public Safety 
Ext. 5165, PP-120 

Lynda Davaran 
Library Assistant 1 
Library 
Ext. 5090, PL-1st 

Randy Keller 
Corporal/Investigator 
Public Safety 
Ext. 5165, PP-120 

Joseph Notarangelo 
Public Affairs Assistant 1 
Extended Education 
Ext. 5975,SH-134 

Samuel Sarmiento 
Corporal 
Public Safety 
Ext. 5165, PP-120 

Sheila Torres 
Administrative Operations Analyst I 
Extended Education 
Ext. 5975, SH-134 

Paul Van Voorhis 
Public Affairs Assistant 1 
Extended Education 
Ext. 5975, SH-134 

Transfers 
Quentin Moses 
Administrative Operations Analyst I! 
Parking Services 
Ext. 5912, PP-120B 

Patricia Owens 
Senior Secretary 
Admissions & Records 
Ext. 5200, UH-17] 

Part-time, Temporary 
Margaret E. Sunn 
Clerical Assistant II 
School of Ed. — CASE Office 
Ext. 5604. PL-244 

snu 
Applications for fall classes are still being accepted. Anyone who wishes to 

register or refer someone for registration may call admissions at Ext. 7301 or 
outreach services at Ext. 5188. 

C n L E N D H R 
WED. ,  AUG.  9  

Music. 
Los Amigos Mariachi Band. 7 p.m.. Lower 
Commons Plaza. Free. Ext. 7053. 

WED. ,  AUG,  16  

Music. 
Andy Cleaves and Friends play contempo­
rary Jazz. 7 p.m.. Lower Commons Plaza. 
Free. Ext. 7053. 

Breakfast Meeting. 
"Industry Clusters; The Key to the Wealth 
of Nations?" Lee Hanson, CSUSB 
associate professor of management. 
Business Partners Executive Briefing. 
7:30-9 a.m.. Upper Commons. General 
public $17; Business Partner members 
$12; CSUSB faculty and staff $10; current 
students $5. Group rates available. 
Reservation deadline Aug. 11. Ext 5771. 

BIRTH 
ANNOUNCEMENT 

Congratulations to Jenny Zom 
(Geography) and Andy Copeland, who 
had their second child, Michelle Rita 
Copeland, on July 17. Michelle Rita 
was bom at Redlands Community 
Hospital weighing 7 pounds, 5 ounces, 
and measuring 20 inches. 

THANK YOU ... 
...From Carolyn Thorn (Education) "for 

the many prayers, cards and the friendship 
given to me and my family after the death 
of my husband, Willie. It is a most 
difficult time in my life, but the prayers 
and concems are felt and appreciated." 

THEFRIDI inUUniN  
Is a biweekly newsletter 
published for administrators, 
faculty and staff of California 
State University, San Bernardino. 
Next issue: Friday, Aug 18. 
Items for publication should be 
submitted in writing by 5 p.m., 
Tuesday, Aug. 8 to: 

Sam Romero, Editor 
Public Affairs, AD-121 
CSUSB 
5500 University Parkway 
San Bernardino, CA 
92407-2397 
(909) 880-5007 
Fax (909) 880-7043 
Vol. 30, No, 15 

Adrianna Vargas 
Clerical Assistant 1 
School of Ed. — CASE Office 
Ext. 5604, PL-244 
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